Port of Portland Citizen Noise Advisory Committee October 14, 2010 Meeting Summary

CNAC Members in Attendance (Alpha Order by First Name)			
Anne Holbert	Clark County	\boxtimes	
Beverly Bruender	At-Large (City of Portland)		
Dave Smith	City of Vancouver	\boxtimes	
Francis Doo	Cities of Fairview/Troutdale/Wood Village		
Joe Smith	Multnomah County	\boxtimes	
Karen Meyer	At-Large (City of Maywood Park)		
Kelly Sweeney	City of Portland	\boxtimes	
Koto Kishida	City of Portland	\boxtimes	
Maryhelen Kincaid	City of Portland	\boxtimes	
Matthew Jensen	At-Large (City of Vancouver)	$\overline{\boxtimes}$	
Mike Yee	City of Vancouver	$\overline{\boxtimes}$	
Paul Speer	At-Large (City of Vancouver)		
Steve Kerman	Washington County	$\overline{\boxtimes}$	
Vicki Thompson	City of Gresham	$\overline{\boxtimes}$	
•			

Noise Management Staff in Attendance

Jason Schwartz

Chris Blair

Gregg Maxwell

Jerry Gerspach

Noise Manager

Noise Planner

Noise Analyst

Noise Analyst

Debbie Bishop Administrative Coordinator

Other Port Staff in Attendance

Andy Priebe Project Manager, Aviation Services Development

Brooke Berglund Outreach and Program Tour Manager Steve Johnson Aviation Media Relations Manager

WELCOME AND REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF THE SEPTEMBER 2010 MEETING SUMMARY – MARYHELEN KINCAID

Chair Maryhelen Kincaid began the meeting at 6 pm. Committee members, Port staff, and visitors introduced themselves. A motion was then made to accept the September 2010 meeting summary with noted corrections:

- Vicki Thompson had been marked absent by mistake
- Line 81: Change "her" to "he" in reference to guest attendee Mike Witt

Motion was seconded and passed.

NORTH RUNWAY EXTENSION PROJECT - COMMUNITY OUTREACH LESSONS LEARNED - BROOKE Berglund

Brooke spoke about the successes and lessons learned from the 2010 Community Outreach and discussed plans for 2011.

Over 65 community/public events were attended by Port staff and CNAC members between January and October 2010. . Successful outreach efforts will be carried forward in 2011 for the third and final phase of the Runway Rehabilitation Program.

ORANG CONTINUOUS DESCENT OVERHEAD APPROACH (CDOA)— SIX MONTH UPDATE — JASON SCHWARTZ

Noise Manager Jason Schwartz presented the second 6-month continuous descent overhead approach. This report was provided in response to the request by CNAC last April.

Over the past six months, 30 CDOA's wereflown. The Noise Department received 17 complaints from four households in the vicinity of the airport regarding these flights. Committee members stated they consider the overhead approach study a success.

PDX FLY QUIET PROGRAM - GREGG MAXWELL

Gregg reported on the progress of the PDX Fly Quiet program which included; a Program review update, departure corridor scoring, RNAV utilization scoring, fleet noise rating, early-turn reportingand the "Punch list" leading up to the formal launch of the program scheduled for January, 2011.

Much of the progress to date can be attributed to the hard work and contributions of CNAC as well as the CNAC Fly Quiet subcommittee which includes Steve Kerman and Paul Speer.

NEIGHBORHOOD COMMUNITY OUTREACH GOALS -KELLY SWEENEY

Kelly reported there are approximately 97 outreach opportunities in the next six to seven weeks; 60 in Portland, seven in Gresham and 30 in Vancouver. He encouraged members to attend if they are able. Upcoming community/neighborhood events which will be attended by staff or CNAC will be sent to the committee from the Noise office each Friday.

NOISE MANAGEMENT UPDATES AND REPORTS - JASON SCHWARTZ

The next generation of PDX WebTrak (Version 3.3) launched on October 11. WebTrak was added as an upgrade to the flight tracking system in 2008. Version 3.3 adds new functionality

and features including better mapping (including street maps and aerial photos) as well as more flexibility in how users view the application.

The Noise Work Group held its final meeting on September 15 at which time the group edited the final report which included the work group recommendations for addressing noise impacts outside the PDX DNL 65 noise contour

PUBLIC COMMENT

Cully neighborhood representative Kathy Furstenau and Erwin Bergman addressed the CDAOH and voiced their individual concerns about this flight procedure.

ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING - MARYHELEN KINCAID

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm.

Meeting summaries and information regarding the Port CNAC and the Noise Management Department are available on the Port of Portland webpage at www.portofportland.com. Copies of materials referenced at the meeting or in the meeting summaries may also be obtained by contacting the Noise Management Department at (503) 415-6068 or (800) 547-8411 ext. 6068.